
The FOSM Trail Crew continued work on the new Wagon Trail that will connect the Horse 
Bypass Trail and the Sulfur Picnic Area on Thursday, December 23, 2021, Nine intrepid, 
hardy volunteers showed up despite early sprinkles and overcast, mostly cloudy and breezy 
conditions.  
 
We cut tread up a very steep slope just above the 
Sulfur Picnic Ground parking lot. We  worked up 
towards our previous work from the start of the 
flagging.  We were so close to the picnic area I 
could unlock my car from the trail – ha.    
 
This slope is some of the steepest we have 
worked on so it was slow going. Even so, we feel 
like we accomplished a a lot.  
 
The hardy volunteers were: Jim Houle, Byron 
Garner, Pat Madden, Pat Madden, Bruce 
Hansche, Courtnee Bennett, Sim Cook, Phil 
Cromer, and Eric Russell.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Before: Look at the slope angle above  Sim in the 
yellow helmet. Bruce in the foreground and the 
rest of the troops just above. 

During: This is the same area as the above shot 
Mike foreground.  Byron, Jim working on a tough 
spot 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Courtnee, Pat and Mike de-rocking 
the start 

Jim, Phill, Courtnee, and others 
down the new trail 

Best blurry picture where I missed 
Bruce (at the right) swinging the 
axe cutting out a big root in the 
trail. Lots of new white helmets in 
evidence. 


